A  Meeting of Ashen Parish Council was held on Saturday 15th May 2010 at 9.30am in the Ashen Memorial Hall.

Minutes

Present:
Cllr R. Purchas (Chairman) (RP)



Cllr L Dockerill (LD)



Cllr N McCrea

Public:

Four members of the public were present

In attendance:
Karen Melville-Ross - Clerk to the Council (KMR)

10.00 Apologies for Absence

Cllr R Higgs (RH) was absent. 

10.01 Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman

NM proposed RP for Chairman, and LD seconded the proposal. 

NM proposed RH for Vice Chairman in her absence and LD seconded the proposal.  

10.02 Declarations of Interest 

There were no changes to the existing declarations.  Councillors were reminded of their duties in this respect. 

10.03 Co-option

The Councillors were unanimous in co-opting Colin Hainsworth onto the Council to take effect following the meeting.  KMR is to write to the other candidates to inform them of the decision.  

10.04 Approval of previous minutes

The Minutes of the meeting of 6th March 2010 were approved and signed. 

10.05 Financial Matters 

a) RP thanked Tony Couling for auditing the accounts.  He had suggested updating the risk assessment, which RP has undertaken and which was approved by all. His other recommendations had all been put in place. The accounts, that had been audited by Tony Couling, were approved as a true record and agreed by all.  The Council considered the questions on p 3 of the annual return and agreed to all of the questions where relevant.  RP and KMR signed the return.  

b) The current financial position is as per the accounts. 

c) Cheques were signed for KMR and the VHC. 

10.06 Playing Fields

a) It was confirmed that provision  needs to be made for older children at the playing field.  NM is to check on progress with RH and KMR is to chase up responses from neighbouring villages about their usage of play areas by older children.  It was agreed to discuss the matter via email, rather than wait until the next meeting, aiming to formulate a plan by the end of June 2010. 

b) Paul Chinery has been retained for the coming year. 

10.07 Village Hall 

a) LD reported the kitchen has been brought up to the necessary standard for £600, with much of the work having been kindly carried out at cost.  As £250 had been allocated for village improvements, RP suggested that this money should be used towards the cost of the work.  NM approved the proposal, and LD declared her interest and expressed thanks. 

b) The Village Hall's electricity bill is up 30% since the street light was installed on its meter.  LD therefore suggested £100 per annum from the Council to pay for the lighting.  It was agreed to pay £50 now and the balance in September.  

LD reported that the Village Hall's insurance is now £1,200, up from £600 a few years ago and that a further future expense will be the refurbishment of the lavatories.  It was agreed that quotations should be obtained prior to the next budget (December is the cut off) and that grants should be investigated.   LD thanked RP and the Council for their continued support. 

10.08 Highways

a) LD reported on David Wright's visit, their walk through the village and his subsequent report dated 30th March.  The necessary tree work has now been carried out, and all the street signs are being painted.  The manhole has been jet cleaned, a new salt bin ordered and the pot holes filled in.  The van which used to persistently park on the pavements is now parking in the road.  David Wright received confirmation from Environmental Health that the muck heap is not a problem as it does not contaminate any water courses.  LD is planning on accompanying David Wright on his autumn inspection of the village. 

b) Colin Hainsworth reported that all the paths are in good condition.  He is still hoping to get the map of the paths back from Adrian Lane.  In the meantime an A4 map showing the walks is to be put up on the notice board.  

10.09 Neighbourhood Watch and Policing

Rob Sippitt in no longer the PCSO for Ashen.  NM is to email the Council to inform them of the details of the new PCSO for the village.  

10.10Village Amenity 

The new street cleaning agreement for the year has been signed and payment received from BDC.  

10.11 Administration

KMR is to re-circulate the email regarding dog fouling on the pavements.  NM stated that BDC are keen to increase the number of prosecutions in this matter.  KMR is to write to BDC asking for advice.  A notice can then be circulated with the village newsletter.  KMR is to respond to the original email.  

10.12 Planning

a) RP reported that the agreement re. the airfield is now with lawyers and looks promising. 

b) There are no outstanding planning consultations. 

c) NM declared his interest in the LDF.  He feels there is nothing in the draft core strategy to cause concern to Ashen PC.  RP is to look at the strategy and then circulate it to the rest of the Council.  It was felt that the village should be made aware of the draft core strategy and so RP is to put a notice on the board. 

d) There is no change regarding Stansted.  

10.13 Village Survey 

a) The organised walks have been a great success and RP thanked LD and Colin Hainsworth.  

b) The playing field was discussed previously. 

c) LD reported that the shopper bus is being used regularly.  However Ashen is the last stop, so place may not always be available.  There is also concern that if no one wants to go to Clare, the driver goes straight to Haverhill, missing out Lower Ashen.  LD is to contact Richard Ould to mention this problem.  

d) LD has the email group for the village up and running. 

e) There have been no responses as yet to interest groups, other than walking.  

10.14 Village Agent 

There were no matters from the Village Agent. 

10.15  Forward Plan 

a) Last year's plan was signed off.

b) NM suggested that the village notice boards should be replaced.  RP is to include this in the forward plan.  KMR is to obtain estimates.  The new plan was then approved.   

10.16 Other Urgent Business 

KMR reported she will be away from 20May – 6 June. 

10.17 Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place at 9.30am on Saturday 2nd October 2010. 

